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Clavet Composite School 
SCC Minutes for the Meeting Held 

Wednesday, June 14, 2023, at the school 
 

Those present were - Rhonda Lavoie, Donnita Derbyshire, Yolanda Heuchert, Linnea 
Schellenberg. Ashley Dennis, Carol Klassen, Jenn Waygood, Brian Matisz, Peter Schmidt, Trisha 
Schultz, Michelle Spray 
 
Missing - Chad Hunt, Dawn Badrock, and Honey Maes, 
 

SCC Business 
 
 Minutes from May 10th read by Rhonda, adopted as read made by Jenn second by Linnea 
 

Principles Report 
 
Grad was this past Friday.  36 of 40 grads attended.  There was a miscommunication – SCC 
members are invited to attend grad.   
 
High School exams start 23rd and got to 29th 
 
Last day of school is the 29th.  
 
Report cards – K-6 will be paper and go on the 29th.    7-12 will be online 
 
Staff positions are set with only 2 new to the school teachers needed.   
 
Ministry event – tomorrow June 15th with speeches and ribbon cutting at 1:30.  SCC chair asked 
to attend.   
 
Staff appreciation was today and well received.   
 
Welcome back BBQ.  Staff did not vote unanimously for a lunch event so it will need to be after 
school.   
 
Peter’s report 
 
SR Track had 11 student go to provincials with 2 winning medals!   
 
JR Drama performance was a success 
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Play day & Standards meet went well.  BBQ was a hit and Peter thanked the SCC for their help.  
There is talk of combining the 2 events on the same day next year. 
 
Gr 10-12 Canoe trip was great fun, Happened June 4-6th at Kingsmere Lake.   
 
RCMP continue to be in the community to help educate the young drivers of the rules of the road, 
etc.  They encourage the community to call if they feel there are activities that need their 
attention.  They also want the community to understand that they are not necessarily going to 
give out harsh fines/tickets for first offenses.  They simply want to educate the wrong doings to 
give chances to improve.   
 
Class placement survey went out and they are working on doing their best to accommodate to 
ensure learning success.  Juen 28th the students will get to meet their teacher for next year.  Their 
current home room will email home the name of their next years teacher on the 29th.   
 

Other Business 
 
Board Positions 
With the retirement of Yolanda, Rhonda asked that elections of the Chair be held.  
Yolanda nominated Rhonda Lavoie and Linnea 2nd.  No other nominations.  Rhonda is the new 
chair.   
Since Rhonda is the secretary nominations were helps 
Jenn nominated Linnea Schellenberg and Rhonda 2nd.  No other nominations.  Linnea is the new 
secretary.   
 
Sport Uniforms – Ashley discussed how the Jr Basketball uniforms look like they need to be 
renewed.   
Peter explained that each year players contribute $25 to a uniform fund with the intent to have 
$100 in 4 years which is typically when they would need to be renewed.  The fund was only 
started 2 years ago so they are about ½ way there.  If they wanted, they could do additional 
fundraising to get their uniforms before that 4 year mark.  He also explained that some of the 
players chose uniforms based on number not size so they had some players with small fitting 
uniforms.   
Basketball hoops on high school side outside.  Ashley inquired if there is anything happening to 
repair as one of the backboards is without a hoop.  It has been submitted to facilities but might 
take some time as it is a low priority. It is possible for parents to make the repairs.  As long as 
they are only installing the rim or replacing/painting the backboard, Brian agrees they do not 
need to submit anything to facilities.  However, if they want to install additional poles that would 
need to be submitted.  There used to be 5 poles total, 3 were removed to make room for the new 
portable classrooms.  The 3 poles and back boards/rims are still onsite and cold be used to make 
the repairs.   
 
Back to School BBQ 
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Date set of August 30th 5 – 6:30 pm.  Plan for 500-700 people.  Subcommittee formed – Linnea, 
Michelle, Donnita, and Trisha.  Ashley is going to draft a donation letter and share with everyone, 
she is asking her husbands company (Procon) if they would like to sponsor.   
 
Color night/Awards night 
A community member asked via the SCC Facebook page if Clavet does awards nights.  Clavet has 
done awards ceremonies in the past but found them to be poorly received/attended and with 
little motivation to the students to achieve.  For many years they did academic achievement 
awards which were nice for a handful of students but demotivating for the rest of the class.  And 
even then, those students receiving the awards sometimes didn’t attend even if informed ahead 
of time.  They have also tried behavioral achievement awards, but they also did not receive well.  
The las awards ceremony was in 2018.  The amount of time and volunteer hours need to pull of 
the event was deemed to much for the participation of the students and their families   
 
 

Next Meeting 
 
 The next meeting will be held Wednesday, September 6th at 5:30 p.m. at the school. 


